
 

From: Vicky Moss 

Sent: 01 October 2025 13:10 

To: Pcc <pcc@dorset.pnn.police.uk>; Councillor Jamie Martin 

<Jamie.Martin@bcpcouncil.gov.uk>; Jessica Toale MP 

<jessica.toale.mp@parliament.uk>; Sarah Rogers - Licensing 

<sarah.rogers@bcpcouncil.gov.uk>; Councillor Millie Earl 

<Millie.Earl@bcpcouncil.gov.uk> 

Cc: Councillor David Flagg <David.Flagg@bcpcouncil.gov.uk>; Councillor Alasdair 

Keddie <Alasdair.Keddie@bcpcouncil.gov.uk>; Councillor Stephen Bartlett 

<stephen.bartlett@bcpcounci l.gov.uk>; Councillor Adrian Chapmanlaw 

<Adrian.Chapmanlaw@bcpcouncil.gov.uk>; Councillor George Farquhar 

<George.Farquhar@bcpcouncil.gov.uk>; Councillor Anne Filer 

<anne.filer@bcpcouncil.gov.uk>; Councillor Emily Harman 

<Emily.Harman@bcpcounci l.gov.uk>; Councillor Paul Hilliard 

<Paul.Hilliard@bcpcouncil.gov.uk>; Councillor Mark Howell 

<Mark.Howell@bcpcouncil.gov.uk>; Councillor Chris Matthews 

<Chris.Matthews@bcpcounci l.gov.uk>; Councillor Judy Richardson 

<Judy.Richardson@bcpcouncil.gov.uk>; Councillor Peter Sidaway 

<Peter.Sidaway@bcpcouncil.gov.uk>; Councillor Lawrence Williams 

<lawrence.williams@bcpcouncil.gov.uk> 

 

Subject: Re: Cameo - Full Variation Application 

Dear Police & Crime Commissioner, Cllr Martin, Jessica Toale MP, BCP Licensing, 

and Members of the Licensing Committee, 

Thank you, Sarah, for circulating the submissions from Cameo Nightclub’s solicitor 

ahead of the forthcoming hearing. 

It is deeply concerning that no Responsible Authorities have objected to the 

nightclub’s application to relocate its entrance directly opposite Glen Fern Car Park 

and within 10 metres of the bedroom and living room windows of St Peter’s Court 

Retirement Home. This is despite clear concerns expressed by some of the 

residents. 

Approving this application would place vulnerable residents at risk of increased 

exposure to antisocial behaviour and crime, including: shouting, fighting, drug-related 

activity, theft, loud music, revving vehicles, and other disruptive incidents that already 

occur in the vicinity—often into the early hours of the morning. For residents, 

particularly older people, being forced to endure such behaviour so close to their 

homes would be intolerable. 



If committee members would not accept such activity outside their own homes at 

4am, then it is only fair to ask: why should the residents of St Peter’s Court be 

expected to? The assumption that because they live in a retirement home they will 

not be affected—or that their concerns carry less weight—is simply unacceptable. 

For these reasons, I respectfully urge the Licensing Committee to refuse this 

application. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Vicky Moss 

Helper at St Peter’s Court on behalf of several residents who are severely affected 

by the above & who wished to remain anonymous 

 

On 1 Oct 2025, at 09:04, Sarah Rogers - Licensing 

<sarah.rogers@bcpcouncil.gov.uk> wrote: 

  

Good Morning 

  

In readiness for the hearing the applicant’s Solicitor has prepared the attached 

document which forms part of their evidence. 

  

Please find attached a copy for your attention as it will be referred to at the hearing. 

  

Kind regards 

Sarah 

  

  

Sarah Rogers 

Principal Licensing Officer  

mailto:sarah.rogers@bcpcouncil.gov.uk


Housing and Public Protection 

bcpcouncil.gov.uk  
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